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Dear Sir, 

Re: HSBC Holdings pie - Redesignation of Tier 2 Discount Perpetual Capital Securities 

We refer to the letter we sent to you on 8 June, 2018, in which we explained certain concerns we had 

relating to the redesignation by HSBC Holdings pk ("HSBC Holdings") of just under US$ 2 billion 
of certain discount perpetual Tier 2 capital securities (the "Discos") issued by HSBC Bank pk and 
The Hongkong and Shanghai Banking Corporation Limited (the "8 June Letter"). As at the date of 
this letter, our clients hold around [  ]% of the aggregate principal amount outstanding of the Discos. 

The 8 June Letter was sent to you following the publication, on 30 May 2018, of the joint statement 

by the European Banking Authority (the "EBA") and the European Securities and Markets Authority 
("ESMA") on the treatment of retail holdings of debt financial instruments subject to the E.U. Bank 
Recovery and Resolution Directive (the "Joint Statement"). Since the publication of the Joint 
Statement, the Bank of England Resolution Directorate has published its final policy on MREL, 
including internal MREL, pursuant to a Policy Statement issued on 13 June 2018. 

As we explained in the 8 June Letter, on 29 May 2018, we sent a letter to HSBC Holdings requesting 
an explanation, preferably by an announcement to the market, for the redesignation of the Discos as 

eligible Tier 2 securities under the E.U. Capital Requirements Regulation (the "CRR"), rather than 
grandfathered under the CRR and, thus, ceasing to be eligible for inclusion in own funds under the 
CRR from 1 January 2022. We sent a second letter to HSBC Holdings on 8 June 2018 following the 
publication of the Joint Statement, pointing out that the Joint Statement raises points which are 
relevant to, and supportive of, the concerns that we raised with HSBC Holdings in a letter sent to it on 
29 May, 2018. 

[       ] 

Although we appreciate that under the E.U. legislative framework, the responsibility for evaluating 
whether own funds instruments meet the applicable criteria specified in the CRR lies with the 
applicable competent authority - in the case of HSBC Holdings and HSBC Bank pk, the Prudential 
Regulation Authority - the EBA is required, by the Regulation which established it (Regulation (EU) 
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